 MINUTES

UNION TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

July 3, 2019
Union Township Building

Lickdale, PA
Dave Yavoich, Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Attendance
David Yavoich, Chairman 
Karl Hinkle, Vice Chairman (absent)
Dave Matterness, Secretary 
Frank Via, Commission Member 
Glenn Rudy, Commission Member

Herb Eckert, Alternate Commission Member
Liz Krause, Zoning Officer/Recording Secretary  
Steve Sherk, Township Engineer 
Two Supervisors-Dennis Firestone, Gary Longenecker
Two Residents
Robert Gerhart, Matthew & Hockley

Jim McCarthy, McCarthy Engineering

Approve the Minutes

Glenn Rudy made a motion seconded by Herb Eckert to approve the minutes from the June 2019 Planning Commission meeting.  All approved.  
Public Comments - None

Old Business - None
New Business

Lebanon Valley Cycles Land Development Plan


Steve Sherk, Township Engineer explained that the Lebanon Valley Cycles Land Development Plan illustrates the construction of a 5,100 sq. ft. maintenance garage at 2309 State Route 72.   Steve said Joshua Weaber of Chrisland Engineering emailed him and said he would prefer to address the comments in Steve’s July 3rd review letter at the August meeting and will also provide the Planning Commission members with the plan details at that time.    The Lebanon Valley Cycles Land Development Plan was tabled until the August meeting. 
Off Road Realty Subdivision Plan
Steve Sherk explained that the Off-Road Realty Subdivision Plan proposes the subdivision of 3.9734 acres which is Lot Addition A from the lands of Off-Road Realty, LLC to be added to the adjoining lands of Richard E. & Debra J. Sidle resulting in a 13.5444-acre lot.  Following the subdivision, the residual lands of Off-Road Realty, LLC will be 18.7926 acres. 
 Bob Gerhart of Matthew & Hockley added that the previous owner of the property sold the Lebanon Valley Honda property to Off-Road Realty, LLC which is next to their residence, and they want to keep the shed with their house which is the reason for this subdivision.  He added that the septic system for the building is located on the other property and there is language in the deed that says if it doesn’t function, they are responsible for the repairs if repairable, and if not, they would connect to the public sewer system which is across the street, but at this time there are no problems with the system which has been operating since the 70’s.    A discussion was held regarding what would be required if they had to connect to the public sewer.  Glenn Rudy said he thinks there are two sewer lines on the other side of State Route 72 one being a force feed and there’s also a gravity feed.    Bob Gerhart said he would provide Steve Sherk with a copy of the deed to the property which has the wording for the right-of -way for access to the house and the septic system.  
After a brief discussion regarding the fact that no agreements nor financial security are required for this subdivision, David Yavoich made a motion seconded by Dave Matterness to recommend the Board approve the Off Road Realty Subdivision Plan contingent upon the outstanding items in Steve Sherk’s July 3rd comment letter being satisfied.  All approved.   

Aleta Babe Subdivision Plan

Bob Gerhart explained to the Planning Commission that the 29.8-acre property is located on Racehorse Drive between Union Township & East Hanover Township.  The owner wants to subdivide part of the property and give 10 acres to her children.   He added that they have no plans to build on the property and would have to do a land development plan in order to do so.  He explained that since the Zoning Ordinance does not allow a flag lot, the access is shown as a future private street, and if ever constructed would have to be constructed according to street standards.   
Mr. Gerhart explained that since the subdivision isn’t proposing any improvements a DEP Non-Building Waiver is being prepared and will be ready for the August meeting.  Since no action was taken, the Aleta Babe Subdivision was tabled until the August meeting.  
Two Lot Subdivision 

Steve Sherk explained that the Babu Patel Two Lot Subdivision Plan proposes the subdivision of a 7.366-acre lot (Lot 1) from the 13.39 acre property along the north side of Fisher Avenue owned by Jeffrey & Susan Steckbeck which will be conveyed to the equitable owner, Babu Patel for a future commercial use.  Following the subdivision, the residual lands of Jeffrey & Susan Steckbeck will contain 6.020 acres and there are no land development improvements proposed as part of this subdivision.  

Jim McCarthy of McCarthy Engineering noted that the property is located in the rear of the Liberty Carwash and the Post 910 Legion and explained that there is public sewer and public water in the area, and Dave Siminitus has the DEP waiver.  He noted that they may want a link to access to both properties in the back and that’s why they will have to provide a private street and will need an agreement between the equitable owners that each would be responsible  He noted that the client who is buying Lot 1 wants to build a hotel, but first the lot must be created, and they are not building anything now.  Mr. McCarthy presented the Planning Commission with a revised waiver request letter dated July 3, 2019.    No action was taken, and the plan was tabled until the August meeting.  
ADJOURNMENT  
David Yavoich adjourned the meeting at 7:41p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Liz Krause
Recording Secretary
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